
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th April 2017 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, S MacDonald,  S Fielding, I Jones and B Ayton.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
 There were no members of the public present. 
Councillor Jones expressed concern about the weight/height limit of lorries coming through the village and it was agreed to put this on the next agenda.
5389 Apologies
Apologies were received from Councillors Long and Hauxwell.
5390 Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor Fielding (planning) and District Councillor Pressley for RDS.
5391 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 14th and 27th March 2017.
Councillor Robinson proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Jones.
From the Minutes of the extraordinary Meeting held on 27 March 2017 it was agreed to send copies of the detailed responses to our three district ward councillors and John Mann MP seeking their support and informing them that the Parish Council and residents are still opposed to this development and retain their concerns they have with flooding issues, access road and the increased traffic and parking problems it will create for the village.

5392 Matters arising from the previous minutes
a) Station Car Park -  A reply to the letter sent to the Chief Executive had been circulated.  Councillors were very disappointed with the response received.  A hefty petition has been handed in which is being responded to and County Highways are working on it.  Councillor Robinson proposed a reply be sent explaining we do not want to deal with Rachel Parker and inviting the Chief Executive to come and discuss this personally also asking if he would like to receive a reply like this.  All councillors agreed and asked for a copy to be sent to David Pidwell along with a copy of the reply we received from Network Rail.
b) Overgrown areas - These have been done.
c) Cricket ground - District Councillor Pressley reported that a second letter has been sent to the owner and the District Council are now taking it to enforcement.  
d) Village signs - The order was received and confirmation requested that the details were correct.  It was agreed that this was what had been requested and the Chairman signed the document.
e) Fireworks -  The next meeting is coming up.
f) Carnival - There is a meeting on Thursday night and questions on health and safety were discussed.
g) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) - An emergency meeting is being held on 29th April with RMG to see if the company should be dissolved.
h) Litter Bins - Nothing further has been heard from Linda Jordon at McDonalds.
i) Fracking - Councillor Wild reported that he has been in touch with other Parish Councils and the general feeling is to wait until there is an application.  Councillor Robinson proposed we agree with the suggestion from Councillor Wild, this was unanimously agreed.
j) Benches Review - Councillor Blagg reported that Mark from SWHL has been asked to do the work and to quote for the additional jobs.
5393	Planning
New Applications
	17/00372/RES Reserved Matters Application to Seek Approval for Appearance and Landscaping following Outline Application 02/09/00033 - Mixed Use Regeneration Including Offices, Light Industry, Storage / Distribution, Food Store, Hotel, Restaurants, Petrol Filling Station and Safeguarded Community Sports Land, Former Vesuvius 

	17/00373/RES Reserved Matters Application To Seek Approval for Appearance and Landscaping Following Outline Application 13/01324/OUT - Erection of 1,003 sq.m. of Class A1 Retail Floorspace and Associated Car Parking Spaces, Former Vesuvius Works

	17/00374/RES Reserved Matters Application To Seek Approval for Appearance and Landscaping following Outline Application 02/11/00199/R Mixed Use Regeneration Including Offices, Light Industry, Storage/ Distribution, Food Store, Petrol Filling Station and Safeguarded Community Sports Land (Resubmission of P/A 02/09/00033) Former Vesuvius Works

	17/00420/RES Reserved Matters Application for the Approval of Access (Roundabout Scheme) following Outline Application 02/09/00033 - Mixed Use Regeneration Including Offices, Light Industry, Storage/ Distribution, Food Store, Hotel, Restaurants, Petrol Filling Station and Safeguarded Community Sports Land

	17/00423/FUL Junction Improvement to Provide Access to Major Regeneration Site (Renewal of Planning Application Ref: 13/00825/FUL)

	Roundabout At Junction Of Shireoaks Road And Sandy Lane Worksop Nottinghamshire

The above applications have been discussed and it was agreed to support it in principle as we welcome the development of this site but think that traffic, woodlands and wildlife should be given some consideration.

16/00968/OUT Wood End Farm - An appeal has been lodged and it will go to public enquiry.

17/00097 Variation of Conditions 1, 2, 3, 11, 15, 16, 18, 20, 21, 22, 23, 25, and 26 of Application -   this has been withdrawn

17/00457/RSB Outline application with some matters reserved for access for residential development for 73 dwellings and retention of existing farmhouse (resubmission of 16/00968/OUT), Wood End Farm, Coach Road, Shireoaks.  This had been received too late for the agenda.  Councillors agreed to ask for the date for comments to be extended if possible and if not to call an extraordinary meeting to discuss this.


b) Decisions
 17/00139/HSE   Proposed Removal of the Existing Conservatory and Erection of a Single Storey Rear Garden  Room 16 Elmtree Close Shireoaks  -grant 

17/00140/VOC  Variation of Condition 2 of Planning Application  16/01371/FUL Minor Amendments to the Design of the Approved Bungalow : Plot 3 Land East Of 92 Shireoaks Road Shireoaks - grant
5394	New Business
a) Defibrilator - the clerk reported that there are no grants currently available.  Councillor MacDonald asked about Tesco grants and the clerk was asked to look into this further and find prices for the next meeting.
b) Best Kept Village Competition - Details have been received and it was unanimously agreed to enter again.
	Reports from County and District Councillors
District Councillor Pressley reported that RDS is still ongoing.  A site visit to the railway station is to be on 9th or 16th May and the Chairman agreed to attend.
Councillor Fielding reported that there had been a small article in the Nottinghamshire Guardian regarding a change to goods vehicle licence at RDS who want four more vehicles and trailers.  Councillors felt that there were no grounds to make representation.
	5395 Finance
The clerk reported the first precept payment is due in the bank next week.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

		Balanced to statements as at 30.03.17
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£905.21
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.81
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£10,243.87
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	Interest
	
	
	
	
	                             
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.20
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	1647
	
	£422.90
	

	
	M Welch
	
	
	1648
	
	£267.72
	

	
	SWHL
	
	
	1649
	
	£320.00
	

	
	HMRC
	
	
	1650
	
	£64.60
	

	
	CPRE
	
	
	1651
	
	£6.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,081.22
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	-£176.01
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.81
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£9,162.45
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£2426.52
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£6736.13
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Grants and Transparency Code - The clerk has circulated a reply confirming that a printer is not covered.
5396	Correspondence
a) Local Council Review - we have been asked to advise how many copies we will require.  Councillors agreed to continue to receive the one copy.
b)  Housing White Paper - this has been circulated to all councillors.
5397	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Litter was reported between Shireoaks and McDonalds.  Councillor MacDonald reported that it was being cleared this afternoon and the new changes to rules regarding litter were discussed.
Traffic wardens were seen in the village on Saturday.  Councillors raised concerns about inconsiderate parking  as vehicles have been seen parking on double yellow lines.  It was agreed to put this in the Newsletter.
Grass on the common has been churned up and was reported to have been reseeded.  Problems were reported with a digger which had shredded stones going down a dropped kerb.
Problems were reported with the clock which has been striking for the hour when it gets to three quarters.  The clerk was asked to get Time Assured to look at this.
5398	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 9th May  2017

The meeting closed at 9.15p.m.


 


